18th March 2013 Bures Hamlet Parish Council

Clerk’s Report

Contractor’s works: Salt bins re-stocked. Signage cleaned at Colne Road as necessary. Lamarsh Hill trees and hedging obstructing vehicles had been cut back under instruction from Tree Warden – costs £60 + VAT. Trees obstructing walkers along the Millennium footpath had been assessed and cut back to the fenceline for safety reasons – cost £100 + VAT.  12 shrubs had been planted in the Station Hill flower beds – cost £100 + VAT. Spring litterpick completed at Lamarsh Hill, Colne Road and Colchester Road. Clerk was in receipt of Chris Mortimer’s Annual Waste Transfer Note – to be held on file. Damaged willow tree branch at Millennium footbridge to be removed.
Broadband Superfast Essex Project: All residents are being encouraged to complete the survey online. There is a link on the parish website or via www.superfastessex.org 

Braintree Association of Local Councils: Chairman and Clerk had agreed to attend the Open Meeting on 3rd April at Causeway House. Items on agenda being a) BDC Electoral review and size submission b) ECC Superfast Broadband (BDUK) Project.

Training Courses: The Clerk was in receipt of the following training courses:
2 hours short courses – choice of modules to make up 2 hours – to be held at local venue – circulated to all members and waiting on response.

Law & Procedure Course 25th April 9.30am to 3.30pm.

Freedom of Information Act and Data Protection Workshop Friday 19th April 9.30am to 1.00pm.

Planning Day 1st May 9.30am to 4.15pm – Clerk and Chairman interested in attending.

All courses to be held at Foakes Hall, Great Dunmow. Please contact Clerk if any Councillor interested.
Woolpit Downs: The Clerk had written to Greeenfield Housing on behalf of the landowner to the rear of Woolpit Downs who had raised that garden bonfires being lit may become a hazard during the coming summer months.
BDC Community Transport: The scheme was urgently in need of volunteer drivers across the whole of the district. The Clerk had advertised and emailed information to all on emailing list.

Heritage Lottery Fund: The Clerk was in receipt of information on the HLF Sharing Heritage Programme and had circulated to all those on emailing list. Funding was available for projects which will make a difference to people, heritage and communities.

Braintree District Voluntary Support Agency: The BDVSA was seeking new Trustees and the Clerk had advertised in the parish magazine. The BDVSA gives advice on fundraising opportunities to all voluntary groups and charities within the Braintree District.

Essex Heritage Trust: The Clerk had received details of the Essex Heritage Trust. It currently had funding available to contribute to projects which meet the objectives. Further details available via website www.essexheritagetrust.co.uk 

Items held on file (on table for info)

Details of Rural Community Council of Essex Edible Essex – practical support for the Creation or Renovation of Allotments and Orchards

Dedham Vale & Stour Valley Project quarterly newsletter – circulated

Essex Association of Local Councils County Update – January & February editions

Bures Transition Group AGM minutes - circulated
Mrs Jenny Wright

Parish Clerk

